December 26, 2018
Mike Hettler

Hettler Engineering 

1225 North Main Street Suite A

North Canton, OH  44720

RE:
Discount Tire Site Plan Review
Mr. Hettler:
The City of Massillon Engineering Department has reviewed the submitted site plan for the above referenced project.  The following comments have been compiled for review. In your re-submittal provide a response letter addressing each comment and three (3) revised sets plans and if applicable two (2) copies of supporting documentation.
GENERAL
1) Label the total structure area, parking area, and landscape area for the site.

2) Add a City of Massillon driveway detail to the plans.

3) Provide approval letter from Stark Soil and Water district for esc plans.

4) Provide a check for the site plan review fee.

SHEET 4– SITE PLAN
5) Label the existing and proposed width of both curb cuts / drive aprons.

6) Label existing gravel lot (to remain)

7) Label the total number of parking spaces required per the zoning code, and the number of spaces provided.
8) Parking spaces are to be 9’ by 20’ with 24’ maneuvering lane.

9) Provide curb or bumper blocks on east side of parking lot –at top of slope?

10) The acreage of the site at the top right corner does not match the drawings –which is correct?

SHEET 5 -  GRADING PLAN

11) Label the flood zone and flood panel map information on this sheet.

12) Show and label the roadside ditch and culvert.  12” minimum culvert pipe should be replaced as part of this project and ditch opened up and graded on both ends.  Add catch basin if possible at the existing driveway, if ditch will remain filled.

13) Add rock channel protection at pond emergency overflow.
 If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact our office at 330-830-1722.

Respectfully,
Jason M. Popiel,  P.E., CPESC
CITY ENGINEER
Jason Haines

Engineering Technician
